DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH AND HUMAN SERVICES

84-248

FEB | 0 1988

The Honorable Hal Daub House of Representatives Washington, D.C. 20515

Dear Mr. Daub

Thank you for your letter of January 28 to Secretary Power regarding the proposed regulations governing the certification of respirators.

The current regulations under which the Mine Health and Safety Administration and the National Institute for Occupational Safety and Health test and certify respirators (30 CFR Part 11) were originally promulgated in 1972. During the last several years, there has been a growing consensus among the respirator manufacturers and user community that these requirements need revision to reflect the technical advances in the field and the increased knowledge regarding environmental factors in the workplace. Some of the steps taken to develop the proposed rule are outlined in the enclosed preamble (52 FR 32402).

We are, of course, anxious to receive comments on both the technical and policy elements of this proposed rule. Toward that end, in October we extended our original comment period and announced two public hearings (52 FR 37639). The first took place in San Francisco on January 20, 1988, and the second was in Washington, D.C., on January 27-28, 1988.

We look forward to hearing from all parties concerned, and I assure you that all comments received will be placed into the record and will be carefully considered in any final rulemaking decision.

Sincerely yours,

/s/ Robert E. Windom

Robert E. Windom, M.D. Assistant Secretary for Health

Daclosure

1463

OFFICE SURNAME DATE OFFICE SURNAME DATE OFFICE SURNAME DATE

```
Page 2 - The Honorable Hall Paub

cc:
OD
NIOSH
FMO
CDCW
ES/PHS
CCU/CS
ASL/OS
CLO/OS
```

H Official File CDC Official File (Return to CDC, Atlanta) OS No. 8802020003

CDC:JOMason;dc 02/05/88 FTS 236-3291 (M/02/05) Tracer 91463; CDC ID D41321; Doc 3526B HAL DAUB

COUNTIES
FURT
CASS
DOUGLAS
SARPY
WASHINGTON

WAYS AND MEANS

HEAL 'H SUBCOMMITTEE

SOCIAL SOCIETY SUPPLEMENTS



Congress of the United States

Nouse of Representatives

Washington, DC 20515 January 28, 1988

The Honorable Dr. Otis R. Bowen Department of Health and Human Services 200 Independence Avenue S.W. Washington, D.C. 20201

Dear Secretary Bowen:

On behalf of a number of my constituents, I am requesting the review of proposed regulations by the National Institute for Occupational Health and Safety (NIOSH) (42 CFR 84, Federal Register) which may have a disastrous impact on the mining and construction industries.

The technology is not available to conform to the proposed regulations. Furthermore, the proposal will be extremely costly to several industries.

Although industry safety is paramount, I urge careful review of the NIOSH proposal.

Thank you for your prompt attention to this matter.

With best wishes, I am

Sincerely,

HAL DAUB MEMBER OF CONGRESS

HD/jh

D-755 3526B

WASHINGTON OFFICE

1019 LONGWORTH HOUSE OFFICE BUILDIN WASHINGTON, DC 20515

12021 225. 4155

DAVID HEINEMAN

ADMINISTRATIVE ASSISTANT

HOME OFFICE BOOM 8424 - EDIHAL BUILDING

215 NORTH 17 P STREET

DMAHA NE 681U2

(4021 . 2 4215

ADSIEROM MA.

DISTPICT OFFICE MANAGES

CDC ID: D 4/32/

DATE: FEB 0 5 1988

Correspondence Unit, OD

Ext 3322

8302020002

791463